
Dear Parents 

This year has seen a significant increase in the number of extra clubs run for our children, both aŌer 
school and at lunchƟme. On Monday, we were pleased to see our extra-curricular offer increased further 
with our netball club. This is a new club for the school and it has already proved extremely popular. I am 
grateful to Mrs Deeley for leading this for us. 

The summer term is always an extremely busy one for visits and acƟviƟes. This week, the children in Class 
3 should have received their leƩer for both swimming lessons and their residenƟal visit to Spiers Bank 
House. We have also finalised the dates for the Class 1 and Class 2 residenƟal visit to Paxwold which will 
take place between 8th and 9th July for Class 2 and 9th and 10th July for Class 1. Further details about 
this visit will follow shortly. 

Our school lunch menu, agreed with our School Council, has conƟnued this week and the uptake has 
been really pleasing. This week, the revised meals have included beef chilli and the chicken and stuffing 
Yorkshire pudding wrap. Whilst we believe our meals provide excellent value for money, we recognise 
the financial pressures faced by families and would therefore urge any family who believes they may be 
eligible for free school meals to apply. This is done in confidence and provides your child with a free 
school meal daily. Though the children in RecepƟon, Year 1 and Year 2 already receive a free school meal 
through the Government’s Universal Free School Meal iniƟaƟve, we encourage any family who feels they 
may be eligible to apply as this also allows the school to access addiƟonal pupil premium funding to 
support our children. Details of the eligibility criteria and how to apply can be found by visiƟng:-  

hƩps://www.eastriding.gov.uk/learning/schools-colleges-and-academies/school-meals/free-school-meals/ 

During the school day, we encourage the children to drink water. To support with this, we encourage the 
children to come to school with a refillable water boƩle. We have an increasing number of children 
coming to school without these so please can you encourage your child to remember to bring one from 
home. We are happy for children to use a boƩle that has previously contained another drink, for example 
a fizzy drink, however would request that where possible, labels are removed prior to bringing this to 
school. This is to avoid both confusion as to what is in the boƩle and also to prevent children from 
compeƟng over boƩle types. 
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                           Our School Vision: 
A Christian school at the heart of the community that we serve. 
Achieving our goals as we are guided by God’s light. 
Believing in ourselves, in each other and in God. 
Caring and nurturing all of God’s children in our school family. 
Sharing our aspirations through our exciting, enriched and inclusive curriculum. 

“Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing.” 
1 Thessalonians 5 Verse 11 

 



Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this week: 

Class 1          This week we have enjoyed learning about habitats. 

  Next week we are looking forward to writing recounts. 

Class 2          This week we enjoyed learning about William the Conqueror and looking at the Bayeux  
  Tapestry. 

  Next week we are looking forward to work on fractions. 

Class 3          This week we have been making detailed rock drawings in science. 

  Next week we are looking forward to finding out about Ancient Greek life.  

Class 4          This week we have been making art installations on a smaller scale. 

  Next week we will be debating whether we would live in Athens or Britain. 

 

Collective Worship Theme:  Wisdom comes in all sorts of different styles St Hild & Caedmon.  

This	Week’s	Achievements 

Congratulations	go	to: 

Jacob	for achieving the 'Player of the Match' medal for 

his efforts in his teams football match on Sunday  

Cass	for getting his ϐirst swimming certiϐicate 

Ellie	for her many dancing ribbons 

Michael-Anthony	 for getting a medal for his efforts in 
football 

Oscar	for his Parkour medal and also “Cub of the Week” 
trophy 
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Living out our school values of: 

DeterminaƟon, Trust, Friendship and Respect 
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Sporting News 
Today, Kerry and Steve from the South Cave Junior Football Club delivered a taster 
session to girls in school who might be interested in joining a football team. Please see 
below for details if your child is interested. 

Netball club started this week on Monday. The kids really enjoyed the session with Mrs 
Deeley.  

Sadly our Kwik Cricket event was cancelled so we held an impromptu cricket match 
after school for those who wanted to stay. The kids loved the session with Miss 
McDonald and Mrs Holmes and are looking forward to the rescheduled event in May.  

We are hoping to attend the Quad Kids athletics session, but as yet we don’t have 
enough participants.  We have extended the deadline to Monday of next week so make 
sure you fill in your slip or contact Mrs Johnson in the office if you would like your 
child to play!  We are particularly short of boys (KS2 only please).  



Week 1 Menu 
  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

School 
Lunch 

Option 1 

Sausage 
pasta 

Meatballs 
in rustic 
sauce 
tortilla 
wrap 

Roast 
chicken and 
roast 
potatoes 

Pasta  
bolognaise 

Fish fingers 

Vegan 
Option 

Cheese & 
tomato 
pasta 

Meatless 
meatballs in 
wrap 

Vegan 
nuggets 

Meatless 
Farm pasta 
bolognaise 

Fishless fish 
finger 

Vegetables 
Crusty roll, 
peas 

Cucumber 
& carrot 
sticks 

Carrots & 
broccoli 

Bread roll, 
fresh carrots 
or broccoli 

Chips, peas 
or  baked 
beans 

 

 
April 30th—Y5 FesƟval of Sport 

May 7th—17th—Class 3 Swimming (Daily) 
May 13th—16th—Yr6 SATS  

May 21st—Rescheduled Kwik Cricket 
May 24th—Last day of this half term 

June 3rd—School reopens 
June 12th - 14th—Kingswood—Class 4 

 

 
June 17th - 19th Spiers Bank House—Year 3 
June 19th - 21st Spiers Bank House—Year 4 

June 27th  - Y6 transiƟon day at SHS 
July 8th—9th—Paxwold trip Class 2 

July 9th—10th—Paxwold trip Class 1 
July 12th—Summer Fair 
July 19th  - School closes 

Important Dates 


